ASCC August ’05 Club Meeting Minutes – 09Aug05 @ Dooley’s Burnside.

The meeting was called to order at 7:45 with 20 people attending, including Walter & Debbie Tennant, Gary Marks, Ralph Brooks again, and Bruce Buntain (in from China).  All have beein MIA for a while. It was good to see them again.

Membership – Umberto reported we now have 109 on our list.   Our numbers are down this year, over last.  The ARMS list is behind right now, showing about 20 currently.

Financial – Brian wasn’t here tonight, but bill recalls it was around $4600 in our account.

Solo – Mark – We discussed our numbers at our Club Solos and they are down.  Ian figures they are ½ to 2/3 of last year.  The weather and change of venues (especially being out of town) have both contributed to the lower numbers.  

Our next event will be at Scotia Speedworld on August 21st.  We have to start early, and end early due to time constraints by the track.  We would like to be OUT by 3:00 – 3:30 pm.

The Home Depot event has been rescheduled, possibly to September 18th.  

ASCC had 29 of the 82 entrants at the Slalom @ Slemon.  George mentioned that we may get the Eastern Regional Championship (National event) in this area.  

Rally – Ian reported that the next Regional event is Saturday August 20th (Don’t Pay The Ferryman) hosted by NBSCC.  After that is Pidge’s Rally on October 15th.  The ASCC event has had to be cancelled.  There will likely be another ASCC Rally in January.

Race – Debbie reported that the next Race weekend is August 27-28, and it includes a drivers school.  There is not much demand for the school right now.  The ASCC event will be September 27th.  We are also looking for volunteers to run it.  George has agreed to be the starter.  See Debbie for other positions available.

Bill explained that next year, the rules for Lapping days will require a race or driving school.  There is no cheaper way to make your car faster.  It was suggested that we put flyers in some of the speed shops locally so people will know about the event.  Jason Lesbirel has offered to put up signs around various spots in the metro area, and if events are changed/cancelled, he will update them.

AMP – Walter reported that the Superbikes were at the track last weekend. .  He spoke about how the event went, and talked about some of the paving projects.

Brian arrived and reported that we actually have $5615.74, but there are a couple of uncleared cheques written.  One is to Chris Sidler for Checkpoint, and one is for ARMS.   All deposits, other than money passed in tonight, are up to date.

New Business – 

Ralph Brooks  mentioned his concern about the ARMS website not being up to date, regarding event results.  Bill asked who really was the registrar, and Pidge said, although he hasn’t officially volunteered, he has the paperwork.  Ron McKenzie’s wife has also offered.

We discussed moving our meetings back to CFB Stadacona, and have not yet been able to get a hold of anyone who can make it happen.  Walter said he would go to see them to discuss it.

Bruce Buntain was home from Beijing, and gave an interesting talk about his Jetta, and the purchasing process and hastles involved in getting it.

There was a motion to adjourn at 9:25 by Ian, and seconded by Debbie.

Chris Ward – ASCC Secretary

